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NO:492                                                                        July/August 2018 
 
Claiming Dates:  
 
Remembrance 
Commemoration: Sunday 11 
November 2018, 6.00 pm 
 
Moulton Plant Sale 2019: 
Saturday 11 May 2019  
 
Friday, 12th October " Beat the 
Drum "  at St. Michael & All 
Angels ChurchMiddleton Tyas. 
7.00 pm for 7.30 pm 
 
Bark in the Park 14th July 
 
Family Camp out 28th July 
 
 
 
St.Michael’s Majors July 
We are not having a tea due to 
holidays. 
 
St. Michael’s Majors. 
August 
We are having our outing this 
month, please all note that it 
will be on Thursday the 9th 
which is the second Thursday 
and we will be in touch about 
travel arrangements nearer the 
time. 
 
 
 
Had a bit of space, so a bit of 
my favourite poem: 
 
 
We are not now that strength 
which in old days moved earth 
and heaven, that 
which we are, we are.  One 
equal temper of heroic hearts. 
Made weak by time and fate, 
but strong in will. To strive, to 
seek, to find, and not to yield. 
 
Ulysses 
Alfred, Lord Tennyson 

  
Moulton Matters 

 
Moulton Plant Sale 
We raised the wonderful sum of £1329.62 at the Plant sale and 
afterwards from sales of plants and tools in the bus shelter.  A very 
big THANK YOU!! to everyone.  This year the proceeds will be 
divided equally between Moulton Village Association and St 
Andrew’s Church.  
 

Books in the Bus Shelter 
The sale of books and CDs the bus shelter during May raised 
£66.10.  Thanks to all who have supported the village.        
Good quality fiction books are always welcome.  Please leave 
them in the bus shelter.  
All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association funds. 
 

Best Kept Village Competition 
The competition will be judged during the first two weeks of July.  
Good luck in keeping the village neat and tidy for the judging.  The 
MVA has funded the attractive tubs around the village, now with 
their new plants and a number of residents have “adopted” barrels 
and will be keeping an eye on them.   
 

Thanks to all who volunteered to spruce up benches, notice 
boards, the paper box and the bus shelter together with those who 
keep our verges looking good throughout the year.  If you have 
spare moment to sweep pavements and collect any litter – that will 
be much appreciated.  We hope to have the road sweeper in the 
village ahead of judging.  
 

Litter pickers may be collected from the Chairman.  
 

Remembrance 2018 
The Moulton Village Association together with St Andrew’s 
Church, is planning a special commemoration on 11 November at 
6.00 pm.  Our two soldiers remembered on the war memorial will 
be recognised and we plan a small exhibition during the week 
before Remembrance Sunday of WW1 memorabilia.  If you have 
any items that you are prepared to loan to the village for the 
exhibition, please contact Sara Vaux (377228).  Following the 
service a Parish Supper will be provided.  Donations will be invited 
for Phoenix House, Catterick Garrison – Help for Heroes.  
 

Local Access Road 
A meeting will be held in the Church at 1030 on Saturday 30 June 
for residents who have volunteered to participate in a traffic survey 
which it is hoped will be conducted during July.  More volunteers 
are always welcome and if you wish to get involved, please 
contact John Gentry.  
 

Church Cleaning: 
Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s. 
July: Mr and Gentry 
August: Mrs Osbaldesto 
 

 



 
MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP 

MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   FRI EVE: 5PM-7PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM 
TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM 

                                
POST OFFICE 

MON & TUE: 8.30AM-1.30PM  THU & FRI: 8.30AM-1.30PM 
TEL: 01325 339111  ROYAL MAIL VAN COLLECTS AT 12 NOON 

	
Poldark’s back, taking me back to my Cornish roots, which is obviously the 
only reason I watch it.  How did we do without thee for so long?  There’s also 
some sort of football competition on… Anyway, whatever it is you like to 
relax with on the telly, don’t forget we have all sorts of lovely nibbles 
available for while you’re doing it! 
 
My first thank you this month is a great big one to Stu Davies, who has been 
helping out for the last few months.  He has proved invaluable and that extra 
pair of hands has allowed us to get on with other stuff that we don’t always 
have time to do in shop hours, halved the time it takes to do the cash and carry 
run (and lug it all inside and get it out on the shelves), and generally taken the 
pressure off a bit!  We will be sad to see him go and wish him all our best for 
the future. 
 
Thanks also this month to Chris and Pauline who donated a huge amount of 
carrier bags and to Jenny who gave us plants for us to sell for donations to the 
shop.  Keep an eye out for more plants being available as we get further into 
summer.  And don’t forget to check out our second-hand books for reading in 
your deckchair when you’re done with the gardening. 
 
Did you know that we have over 140 different items of price-marked stock?  
I didn’t until Stu counted them for me (I didn’t say helping out was exciting!).  
This means that the price has been set by the manufacturer and is printed on 
the packaging.  Liz and I will stock price-marked whenever we can, one reason 
being is to hopefully dispel the myth that because the shop is small, it must 
overcharge.  And whenever we can, we will put a price down from 
Recommended Retail Price to whatever Sainsburys charges for the identical 
product.   
 
This summer we are stocking Piriteze as well as all our usual medications – 
Calpol, Nurofen, Paracetamol, cold remedies, luke-warm remedies and hot 
remedies for when I’m watching Poldark. 
 
Our summer raffle will be ready soon, drawing at the end of August.  For a 
£1 ticket you could be in with a chance to win a hamper full of lovely goodies. 
 
Mary Parvin is getting ready to do the Lake District Mighty Hike on 14 July 
so there’s still time to have a go at guessing the time she will take to win a 
Christmas Cake baked by her own fair hands.  Nearer Christmas obviously, 
because she needs that much time to recover (only joking Mary).  It’s for a 
great cause so pop in the shop and have a go.  We wish her lots of luck and I 
personally hope that she takes about 10 hours… 
 
And at the very end, yes, we’re still looking for a Chair to head our Shop 
Committee. 

Helen 

  
News from the 
Parish Council 

 
The Middleton Tyas Parish 
Council meet on 14th June 
in the Memorial 
Hall.  Minutes of the meeting 
will be posted on the Village 
Website 
www.middletontyas.org.uk in 
due course. 
 
Speeding initiative - We 
are still looking for 
volunteers to help with this 
in the Village as we are 
unable to move this forward 
without additional 
support.  Please contact Cllr 
Gordon Davies on (01325) 
377450 if you are able to 
offer any time to help us with 
this. 
 
A66 Upgrade  -  Attendance 
at a recent meeting confirms 
that, although this widening 
scheme will proceed, it is 
not intended to begin until 
2023.  It will be another year 
before we know what is 
definitely planned. 
 
Work on Shopping Outlet - 
Residents have been asking 
us to confirm the 
details.  Work is expected to 
begin on this development 
in January next year. 
 
Bark in the Park - Further 
details are in this copy of the 
Village News.  More 
volunteers are needed to 
help with all kinds of 
activities both on the day 
and in advance.  Please 
contact Cllr Leanne Harknett 
if you can offer any help with 
this fun event taking place 
here in our Village on July 
14th on (01325) 377321. 
 
Next Meeting - The next 
meeting will be held on 12 
July in the Memorial Hall at 
7.10pm.  Everyone is 
welcome. 
 
Middleton Tyas Parish 
Council. 

 

   



 
ORE-SOME COPPER 

BELLES W.I. 
The June meeting gave us ladies an 
opportunity to ‘turn back the clock’, 
with Temple Spa award winning spa 
and beauty products.  Judging by the 
turn out, plenty of us were keen to 
do so!  The Temple Spa brand was 
born out of a love of the 
Mediterranean.  A small business, 
they pride themselves on the quality 
of their products and ingredients.  
Everything is cruelty free and 10% of 
profits are donated to charities.  Vicci 
Pace began the evening by getting 
us nicely relaxed, with a calming 
mist and hot face cloths, then she 
took us gently through the process of 
face and neck cleansing, toning, 
massaging and moisturising, with an 
array of divine smelling, sprays, 
creams and oils.  We also took it in 
turns to give each other a hand 
massage, using a choice of oils, 
depending on the mood we wanted 
to create. I’m sure the village hall 
has never smelt so good! Thanks to 
Vicci, who gave her time for free.  
The next meeting is Tuesday 10th 
July at 7.15pm and if you’ve ever 
fancied having a go at Belly 
Dancing, here’s your chance … or 
you could just watch the rest of us!  
Even though we’ve been up and 
running for some time now, it’s never 
too late to join.  We are welcoming 
new members every month. You can 
even ‘try before you buy’ at £5 a 
session.  Follow us on Facebook at 
Ore-some Copper Belles WI. 

 
Beat the Drum. 

Friday, 12th October " Beat the 
Drum " at St. Michael & All Angels 
Church 
Middleton Tyas. 
7.00 pm for 7.30 pm. 

To commemorate the centenary of 
the end of WW1 there will be a 
performance of "  Beat the Drum " by 
Steve and Carol Robson, Acoustic 
Musicians. They tell a story of a  
Durham Miner who goes to fight in 
France during the First World War. 
The  story is told in music and 
words and old film with audience 
participation. A real insight into the 
times of this conflict. 
Tickets £7.00 each. 

 

  
The trials and tribulations of Charlie, 

the Rectory canine. 
It would appear that the latest spell of good weather has spurred the 
biscuit-buyer into action. I awoke from my mid-morning nap and 
wandered into the study to find, what looked to be, a paper 
explosion. Every available service had developed ‘paper piles’. The 
filing cabinet drawers were open and Bach, the smallest terrorist of 
the canine pack was only visible by his tail which was poking out 
from under ten-years-worth of sermons…. Had the biscuit-buyer 
taken the phrase ‘bible-bashing’ to a literal level?  
 

“De-cluttering Charlie”, she said. “It’s good for the home and the 
soul. I cannot believe how much rubbish I’ve accumulated! No 
wonder I have trouble focusing on the here and now.” I enquired as 
to whether the weather had bought about this turn of activity. “I’ve 
just read a book about Christianity and mindfulness – it’s fascinating 
and made me realise that being present in the here and now is 
important. In the words of the author Tim Stead, “(practising 
mindfulness) is the gateway to the present moment – where God is 
making space for Him and us”.  
 

The biscuit-buyer had been reading. This was never a good sign and 
inevitably led to trouble. “Speaking of de-cluttering”, she said, “I 
found a hoard of sticks, feathers and stones stashed down the back 
of the sofa”, she said. I was alarmed. “My treasures!”, and flew into 
the lounge in a cloud of dog hair. “What have you done with them?”, I 
wailed pitifully. Years of squirrel-watching have taught me that 
treasure is to be buried. Sofas are for burying things in, and I have 
acquired some particularly interesting stones.  “I like my stones. I 
play with my stones. Sometimes I feel as if my stones are my only 
friends”. This was Oscar-winning stuff. I almost included a pretend 
faint for good measure. “Charlie, your stones are next to your other 
favourite thing, the fire. However the bits of twig and mangy feather 
are in the bin.” “Violated!!”, I wailed. And stomped off. 
 

Later, the biscuit-buyer sought me out to make peace. “Charlie-dog, I 
love you. Sometimes it’s important to weed out stuff that we no 
longer need. Sometimes we need to do this both physically and 
mentally. The past is the past. We can put the physical stuff in bin 
bags or give any useful bits to charity. Mentally that’s not so easy, 
but giving unresolved issues to God for Him to worry about can really 
help. Here…. I found a stone which I’d thought you like”. “I don’t think 
God would be interested in my thoughts”, I muttered, still feeling 
bruised. “God is interested in all of His creation Charlie, whether you 
feel worthy, or not.” 
 

I hope He’s not too interested in the spare bed, I thought. There’s 
half a brick and a peach stone buried there…… 

 
 

 



 

 



 

 



 



 



 

 



 

CHURCH SERVICES – JULY 2018 
Sunday 1st. July Fifth Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
PETS' SERVICE. This will be an open air service if fine, so do 
bring along a chair, rug etc. ( there will be some chairs there 
too ). We will go indoors if wet. Refreshments served 
afterwards. 

 Rev. Jenni Lane  

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Baxter Miss. M. Brown 

Readers and readings will be announced on the day!  

 

Sunday 8th. July 6th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer 
CW(T) 

  Mr. H. Swanston 

Sidesmen Mrs. P. Swanston Mrs. E. Croft 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings 2 Samuel 5, 1-5, 9-10  P 548 Mark 6, 1-13  P 552 

6pm  Holy Communion BCP Moulton Rev J Lane 

Readings 2 Corinthians 12, 2-10  P 551 Mark 6, 1-13  P 552 

 

Sunday 15th. July 7th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Holy Communion CW  
( T) 

 Rev. Jenni Lane 

Sidesmen Mrs. M Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Dr. N. Weightman  

Readings 2 Samuel 6, 1-5, 12b-19. P553 Mark 6, 14-29 P 557 

 

Sunday 22nd July 8th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

Morning Prayer CW  Mr. M. Idale 

Sidesmen Mrs. S. Mahaffy Mrs. D. Donnison 

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  

Readings 2 Samuel 7, 1-14a P558 Mark 6, 30-34, 53-56 P 563 

 

Sunday 29th. July  9th Sunday after Trinity  
NO SERVICE AT MIDDLETON TYAS  

There will be a joint service of Holy Communion, with a Baptism at St Peter's, Croft, 10.30am 
All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 

If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 

Cleaning Rota: 

Jul 9-16 Mrs White & Mrs Begley 

Jul 23-30 Mrs Mckibbin, Mrs Vaux & Mrs Nimmins 

Flower Rota: 

Pat Swanson is attending to the Flowers in between the weddings 
 



 

CHURCH SERVICES – AUGUST 2018 
Sunday 5th August  10th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am. All age Family Service with Holy Communion Rev. J. Lane 
Sidesmen Mrs. M. Hill Mr. S. Hill 

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux  
Readings 2, Samuel 11, 26-12.13a P 569 * John 6, 24-35 P 574* 

 

Sunday 12th August                                    11th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 

9.30am Morning Prayer BCP   Mr. A. Hindhaugh 
Sidesmen Mrs. P. Swanston Miss M Brown 

Reader Mrs. V. Thomas  

Readings 2 Samuel 18, 5-9, 15, 31-33 P 
575 * 

John 6, 35, 41-51 P 579 

6pm  EP BCP Moulton Mrs. E.Croft 
Readings 1, Kings 19 4-8 P 577*  John 6, 35, 41-51 P 579 

 

Sunday 19th August 12th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30 HC CW (T)  Rev. Jenni Lane 
Sidesmen Dr. N. Weightman Mrs. L. Weightman 

Reader Mrs. M. Hill  

Readings Ephesians 5, 15-20 P 583 John 6, 51-58 P583 

 
Sunday 26th August 13th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas 
9.30am Morning Prayer CW  TBA 
Sidesmen Mrs. J. Nimmins Mrs. S. Baxter 
Reader Mrs. P. Swanston  

Readings 1 Kings 8 ( 1,6, 10-11), 22-30, 
41-43 P 584 * 

John 6, 56-69 P 589 

*  Readers please note: as I am having to submit this copy for print before I receive details of readings from 
Martin Idale I have used the Lectionary to select as I see fit.  These readings may be changed. I will contact 
any readers if I find that alternative readings are to be used. Sorry! Liz C. 

All readings are as detailed in the Revised Common Lectionary unless otherwise shown. 

If anyone needs the services of a priest, please contact Rev. J. Lane on 01325 377918 or e-mail 
jennilane2013@btinternet.com 

Cleaning Rota: 

Aug 6-13 Mrs Croft & Mrs Hall 

Aug 20-27 Mrs Smith & Mrs Weightman 

Flower Rota: 

Jackie Hornshaw 339041, and Susan Mahaffy 377600 are in charge of flowers this month 

 


